
 

 

 

 

 

December 4, 2018 

 

Mayor and Members of City Council, 

 

We are four months away from the grand opening of our beautiful stadium on Hay Street.  The 

anticipation has permeated the streets of Fayetteville and I can feel the community-wide optimism 

regarding our downtown redevelopment.  We are appreciative of the hard work displayed by city staff, 

city officials, and all organizations participating in this effort.   

 

In accordance with the “Capital Project Ordinance Amendment 2018 – Stadium Construction”, the 

Woodpeckers are prepared to: 

 

- Contribute $448,630 towards city stadium costs / equipment 

- Pay to the City of Fayetteville for additional stadium items purchased by the city.  The current 

estimate for these costs is $540,238. The Woodpeckers are only responsible for costs for items 

purchased with documentation and that cost total may be more or be less than the estimated 

$540,238 but not exceed $600,000. 

 

 

 

Mark Zarthar 

President 

Fayetteville Woodpeckers 


